American Massage Therapy Association - Georgia Chapter
Teleconference Conversation
November 24, 2014
7:30PM

Present:
VOTING:	Cindy Farrar, Ben Glosson, Linda Christie
NON-VOTING:	Lisa Aspy, Stephanie Jackson, Karen Krotz, C.J. Lowe
OTHER:	Terri Barton

Absent:	Vivian Davis, Dusty Graham, Kathy Grow, Sharon Remaly, Toni Roberts

Welcome: Cindy Farrar
Roll Call: Linda Christie; no quorum established 
Minutes from last meeting, October 10, 2014; tabled until January meeting.
Treasurer’s Report; four separate reports attached with call prep, reviewed by Cindy. Pass the basket contribution was done at the Government Relations meeting on November 19, 2014.

Officers’ Reports (sent earlier):
President Cindy Farrar
1st Vice President Ben Glosson
2nd Vice President Vivian Davis
3rd Vice President Sharon Remaly
Secretary Linda Christie
Treasurer Dusty Graham
Membership Secretary Loyce Kemp

Committee Reports (sent earlier):
Meeting Planning & Delegate Lisa Aspy
Newsletter Chair Stephanie Jackson
Alternate Delegate Karen Krotz
Awards & Delegate C.J. Lowe
E-Communications & Delegate Toni Roberts

Unfinished Business
October and Education meeting recap: Meet & Greet extremely well received, kudos to Lisa for the planning and flow. Linda commented that it might be better to have class go longer on Sunday if there is an event planned Saturday, after the class. Feedback from the surveys was positive and students wanted to have Judy return to teach other classes. Cindy thanked BOD members for patience and long meeting in October.

Follow up to the Government Relations meeting: 37 attendees including lobbyist team and two hosts from the venue. Two people responded that they were planning to join AMTA. Feedback was positive about having the meeting and regarding the topic; lobbyists were impressed with attendance. National suggests that we do our best to prevent the rule from passing. It is not a forward moving idea. Many schools and continuing education providers are sending letters to the Georgia Board of Massage Therapy against the proposed rule. Cindy sent a letter to the state board, with National’s approval, as well as a letter from the lobbyist on our behalf.

There is a contingent heading to Macon for the meeting on December 5, 2014. The meeting starts at 9:30am. Lisa is arranging carpool coordination for people interested in attending. There could be some people heading down the night before to avoid driving early in the morning. There would need to be a BOD vote to approve any funds used for hotel stays for that night. The suggestion is to arrive at 8:30 or 9:00am in case there is large crowd so people have places to sit. Cindy gave a shout out to Vivian for introducing the BOD to Stan and the whole lobbyist team. Charlotte up at National will let us know when the 2016 Government Relations grant is available for applications; we will apply for it.

Nothing additional that needs to be shared regarding upcoming educational offerings. Lisa and Cindy have discussed potential locations for the annual meeting in February. Lisa is looking for venues and logistics in order to post information and begin planning for the complete event. We will want to introduce the new and current board members, awards recipients, and just celebrate the beginning of the new fiscal year.

Toni is maintaining the website again. She is doing a good job of keeping it current and providing good topics into the Facebook page. Anyone can contribute topics. Cindy posited that we have had approximately 50 new members to the Facebook page since the beginning of the year.

Stephanie is working on the winter newsletter which should go out in the next week. The format is similar to what National has which is very different to the booklet form we have had in the past. Cindy and Stephanie are working on sizes and placements of ads for a way to raise money in each issue. Stephanie asked for people to send one or two lines for experiences at the convention in Denver. If anyone has photos available for use in the newsletter, website, or Facebook page, please send them to Stephanie and Toni to keep the photo gallery current.

When folks are out and about please keep eyes and ears open for potential volunteers. Students can be committee members but not committee chairs. While in Macon that could be a great opportunity while people are excited and interested in the 

The reimbursement workgroup item is tabled until the next meeting as no one from the workgroup was present.

New Business
None at this time.

Announcements
Cindy would like to have the next meeting earlier than regular third Monday. We’re all to mark Monday, January 12, 2015 as a potential meeting. Cindy will get with Dusty to find out a good time to get together for the budget meeting in early January. It needs to be soon enough before the annual meeting for adjustments and discussion.

Next meeting will be January 12, 2015 (potentially).

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda Christie, Chapter Secretary
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